
 SECTION 00020 - INVITATION TO BID 

A/E Project #5531-278E 

Contract No. 2103-1060D 00020-1 
Rev. 0 (09-OCT-2024) 

THE GEORGIA PORTS AUTHORITY 
P. O. BOX 2406 

SAVANNAH, GEORGIA 31402 
 

The Georgia Ports Authority will receive sealed bids for the “Ocean Terminal Gate Renovation 
Package”. 

The proposed work consists of providing all materials, equipment, and labor required to renovate 
existing terminal areas including truck gates, a reefer service area, and a reefer washdown area. 
Renovation will consist of demolition and removal of existing pavements and utilities, installing 
approximately 36 acres of pavements, grading, drainage, utilities, high-mast lighting, inbound and 
outbound gates with canopies, pavement markings, and other ancillary items as required to complete the 
work. The majority of the project will occur on a previously constructed subgrade. The project is located 
at the Ocean Terminal, Savannah, Georgia. 

Bids for proposed work will be received up to 3:00 P.M., November 12, 2024.  The bid opening 
will be public. 

The Architect/Engineer is Moffatt & Nichol, 300 Bull Street, Suite 200, Savannah, GA 31401. 
Telephone: (912) 231-0044 

Bidding Documents will be on file for review in the offices of the Architect/ Engineer after October 14, 
2024.  Complete sets of Bidding Documents in a PDF format will be made available (after the above 
date) from an Internet site maintained by Moffatt & Nichol.   

Electronic files (pdf) of Bidding Documents may be obtained by contacting the Engineer 
Administrative Assistant, Judy Scott, Moffatt & Nichol, at the above address, via telephone direct at 
(912) 298-0701, or via email jscott@moffattnichol.com.   

Bid must be accompanied by a bid security equal to 10 percent of bid sum.  If a construction contract is 
awarded, successful bidder will be required to furnish performance and payment bonds, each equal in 
amount to contract sum. 

Interested parties are invited to attend a non-mandatory pre-bid meeting that will convene at 1:00 P.M., 
October 22, 2024, in the GPA Administrative Conference Room located at 2 Main Street, Garden City, 
Georgia, 31408.  Bidders will have an opportunity to conduct an examination of the project site after the 
pre-bid meeting.  Bidders may conduct additional examinations by contacting Zeb Treece, 
912.346.0095. 

All technical questions related to the proposed work should be submitted in writing and directed to 
Architect/Engineer's Project Manager, Steve Waldron (swaldron@moffattnichol.com) at 912-298-0706. 
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